



Ask your friend

if he / she would like to play basketball tomorrow (would rather play baseball)

A: Would you like to play basketball tomorrow?

B: Yes, but I would rather play baseball.

1. if he / she wants to watch a movie tomorrow night (would rather watch a movie on Saturday night)
2. if he / she enjoys eating Mexican food (would rather have Italian food)
3. if he / she would like to go to the park today (would rather go to the beach)
4. if he / she would like to go bowling (would rather go ice skating)
5. if he / she would like to go to a rock concert (would rather watch ballet)
6. if he / she would like to stay in (would rather go out)



Celebrities

John F. Kennedy

John F. Kennedy was president during the 1960's Civil Rights Movement. During his time in office, he did something no president had done before. He appointed black people to many federal positions. Also, he helped support the people who wanted desegregation, having decisive participation in the passing of laws to make sure all black people could vote and get a good education. President John F. Kennedy, however, didn't see his Civil Rights Act of 1963 become a law because he was assassinated in November 1963. The Civil Rights Act of 1963 was finally passed one year later and became the Civil Rights Act of 1964, which outlaws major forms of discrimination against African Americans and women. The law included in this Act ended segregation in schools, workplaces, restaurants, theaters, hotels and other public places.

1. What did he do that was revolutionary in the presidency?
2. Why didn't he see his Act of 1963 become a law?
3. In your opinion, why would anyone want to assassinate John F. Kennedy?
4. What rights are guaranteed by the Civil Rights Act of 1964?
5. Is there a law against discrimination in your country? Is it respected?





Ebony and ivory

Paul McCartney and Stevie Wonder

Before listening

1. Based on the verses below, predict what the lyrics of the song will be about.

Ebony and ivory live together in perfect harmony

Side by side on my piano keyboard, oh lord, why don't we?

2. What do "ebony" and "ivory" refer to in these verses?

3. Complete the chart by answering these questions: Where are racism and prejudice more evident in the world? Where is racial integration more evident in the world?

Racism / Prejudice	Racial Integration

4. Do you believe there is "good" and "bad" in everyone?

Listening

1. Listen to the first stanza. Write the verbs you hear. In which tense were the lyrics written?

2. Listen again and find words that rhyme with:

a) harmony: _____ / _____

b) keyboard: _____

c) live: _____

d) know: _____

3. Give the opposites of these words. Find them in the lyrics.

a) bad: _____

b) dead: _____

c) take: _____

d) none: _____

e) apart: _____

f) nowhere: _____

After Listening

1. Write four sentences using some of the verbs you found in the present tense.

1. Do _____

2. _____ not _____

3. She _____

4. Does _____



Justify your answers

1. Do you agree with racial quotas to enter universities?
2. Do you think technology brings people together?
3. When does technology tear people apart?
4. Should kids have access to the Internet since they are very young?



Food for thought

Martin Luther King Jr., in 1968, gave a speech in which he said “I have a dream”, a sentence that became extremely famous in the years that followed.

1. Can you guess what his dream was?
2. In your opinion, what are the three serious problems in the world today?
3. What can people do to help solve these problems?
4. Do you participate in any activities to help make your community a better place?

Public
Speaking
Hint

Maintain eye contact with your audience.

Ébano e Marfim
Ebony And Ivory
Paul McCartney and Steve Wonder

O ébano e o marfim
Ebony and ivory
Vivem juntos em perfeita harmonia
Live together in perfect harmony
Lado a lado no teclado do meu piano
Side by side on my piano keyboard
Oh, Senhor, por que nós não?
Oh, Lord, why don't we?

Todos sabemos
We all know
Que as pessoas são as mesmas onde quer que
você vá
That people are the same wherever you go
Há o bem e o mal
There is good and bad
Em todo mundo
In everyone

Aprendemos a viver
We learn to live
Aprendemos a dar uns aos outros o que
precisamos para sobreviver
We learn to give each other what we need to
survive
Juntos
Together alive

O ébano e o marfim
Ebony and ivory
Vivem juntos em perfeita harmonia
Live together in perfect harmony
Lado a lado no teclado do meu piano
Side by side on my piano keyboard
Oh, Senhor, por que nós não?
Oh, Lord, why don't we?

Ébano, marfim
Ebony, ivory
Vivendo juntos em perfeita harmonia
Living in perfect harmony
Ébano, marfim
Ebony, ivory
Oh, oh
Oh, oh

Todos sabemos
We all know
Que as pessoas são as mesmas onde quer que
você vá

That people are the same wherever you go
Há o bem e o mal
There is good and bad
Em todo mundo
In everyone

Aprendemos a viver
We learn to live
Aprendemos a dar uns aos outros o que
precisamos para sobreviver
When we learn to give each other what we need
to survive
Juntos
Together alive

O ébano e o marfim
Ebony and ivory
Vivem juntos em perfeita harmonia
Live together in perfect harmony
Lado a lado no teclado do meu piano
Side by side on my piano keyboard
Oh, Senhor, por que nós não?
Oh, Lord, why don't we?

Lado a lado no teclado do meu piano
Side by side on my piano keyboard
Oh, Senhor, por que nós não?
Oh, Lord, why don't we?

Ébano, marfim
Ebony, ivory
Vivendo juntos em perfeita harmonia
Living in perfect harmony
Ébano, marfim
Ebony, ivory
Vivendo juntos em perfeita harmonia (harmonia)
Living in perfect harmony (harmony)

Ébano, marfim (ébano, oh)
Ebony, ivory (ebony, oh)
Vivendo juntos em perfeita harmonia (harmonia)
Living in perfect harmony (harmony)
Ébano, marfim (ébano)
Ebony, ivory (ebony)
Vivendo juntos em perfeita harmonia
Living in perfect harmony

Ébano, marfim (ébano)
Ebony, ivory (ebony)
Vivendo juntos em perfeita harmonia
Living in perfect harmony
Ébano
Ebony

